
Question on Notice 
 

No. 635 
 

Asked on 10 June 2025 
 
 

MS J PUGH ASKED MINISTER FOR TRANSPORT AND MAIN ROADS 
(HON B MICKELBERG) 
 
QUESTION: 
 
With reference to the Centenary Motorway Tunnel Feasibility Study (Darra to Toowong) being 
conducted by Queensland Investment Corporation and the Department of Transport and Main 
Roads—  
 
Will the Minister (a) provide an update on the feasibility study and (b) advise when the study and 
preferred options for the Centenary Motorway will be released? 
 
ANSWER: 
 
I thank the Member for the question. 
 
I refer to the publicly available newsletter released by the former Labor Government in October 
2023, which states that community consultation was scheduled to occur in early 2024. Given that 
this consultation did not occur under the former government, further progress was stalled.  
 
I note the two shortlisted masterplan options have already been released, pursuant to the community 
update published in September 2024. Both documents are publicly available at: 
https://www.tmr.qld.gov.au/projects/centenary-motorway-upgrade-planning.  
 
The Crisafulli Government is committed to delivering key road and transport infrastructure 
projects that will get Queenslanders home sooner and safer.  
 
 


